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OCTOBER 2024 SCN DEADLINE – WEDNESDAY 18TH SEPTEMBER 2024 
Unless otherwise stated the Sutton Courtenay News copy deadline is the 3rd Wednesday of the month. 

VILLAGE DIARY FOR SEPTEMBER 
Tues 3 Parish Council Meeting (p. 5) Village Hall 19:15 

Thurs 5 &19 WeCare2 (p. 8) River Room 11:15 - 12:30 

Fri 6 & 20 Bridge Afternoon (p. 8) River Room 14:00 - 17:00 

Every Sat Abbey Café (p. 4) The Abbey 10:00 - 14:00 

Sat 7 SC Craft and Produce Show (p. 9) Village Hall 14:00 

Sat 7 Movie Matinee (p. 7) River Room 16:00 

Thurs 12 Together in Stitches (p. 8)  River Room 19:30 - 21:00 

Thurs 12 & 26 Community Café (p. 7) River Room 10:30 - 12:00 

Sat 14 Ride & Stride (p. 8) Church All day 

Mon 16  Knit and Natter (p. 8) River Room 14:00 – 16:00 

Mon 16 RSPB (p. 3) River Room 19:30 

Tues 17 SCWI (p. 9) River Room 19:30 

Previous copies of SCN are available on the website under Archives at suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk 
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Parish Council Chair: Rita Atkinson, 848694  

   ritaatkinson@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk 

Stay & Play Toddler Group: Facebook page: @SCstayandplay 

Friends of All Saints’-Chair: Sue Jenkins 07885 437454  

Matrix Music School:  847264  

The Abbey:   847401  

Village Hall – SC:  scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com 

Cricket Club:   drb71@hotmail.co.uk  

WI - Sutton Courtenay:  kathyhead809@gmail.com 

Nordic Walking Group:  Graham Wells 847322  

Churchmere Carp Synd.:  Andy Barrett 07717 662039  

DAMASCUS Youth Project:  848694  

SC Local History Society:  John Talbot sclhs.org.uk 

   enquiries@sclhs.org.uk  

SCIDS (Drama Society): Morna Whitlock, 848335   

   morna28whitlock@gmail.com  

All Saints Singers:  Kathy Harrop-Griffiths, 848230  

   secretary@allsaintssingers.org  

   www.allsaintssingers.org  

Sutton Courtenay Action:  suttoncourtenayaction@gmail.com 

Non-urgent Police,101 or policing team email: 

                    AbingdonOuterNHPT@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk 

Environment Agency:  Landfill Odours 0800 80 70 60  

Thames Water (leaks):  0800 71 46 14  

Police Anonymous Hotline:   0800 555 111 

Power Cuts:   105  

 

Websites:  
Sutton Courtenay News:  www.suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk  
Parish Council:   www.suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk  
Vale of White Horse DC: www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk  
Oxfordshire CC:   www.oxfordshire.gov.uk  
Village Hall:  suttoncourtenayvillagehall.co.uk 
Action Fraud:  www.actionfraud.police.uk 
Citizens Advice:  www.citizensadvice.org.uk 
 
 
 
The Ministry Team 
Rector: The Reverend Helen Kendrick 
   The Rectory, 3, Tullis Close, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4BD 
 01235 848297 rector@damascusparish.org.uk 
Assistant Priest: The Reverend Rosie Bruce 
 07766 421773 rosie-bruce@hotmail.co.uk 
Associate Priest: The Reverend Phil Sutton 01235 635476  
 or 07507 378737 revphil@damascusparish.org.uk 
 
Lay ministers: Jack Jarvis (831395) & Alex Landsbert (847443) 
Authorised preacher: Paul James (848129) 
Churchwarden: Hilary Otterburn (01235 834725) 
Pro-Warden: Alison Budd (01235 527853) 
Parish Office: 01235 847179 admin@damascusparish.org.uk 
 
For Services of Worship - Please see Page 6 
 

Sutton Courtenay Village Hall is available to individuals and 
Commercial users to hire for adult or children's parties as well as 
other social/regular events. The hall has a bar/ kitchen area with 
fridge and hot water urn. A smaller Committee room for 
meetings/gatherings and a fully equipped Kitchen. Facilities 
include Wifi, Projector screen, microphones and a music centre. 
A Registered Charity, we are funded by the revenue from this hire 
which is used to cover the cost of insurance, repairs and utilities.  
To book the hall go to: suttoncourtenayvillagehall.co.uk and 
follow the on screen prompts. If you need to contact the booking 
clerk please email: scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com 

Sutton Courtenay News is published by the editorial team, the 
members of which are: Katherine Harrop-Griffiths (07946 
474238), Kathy Whittaker (07966 512062) and Bernie Jones 
(07761 375991). Bernie deals with all the advertising.  

Sutton Courtenay News is printed with support from the Sutton 
Courtenay Parish Council. 

All contributions for the next edition should be emailed to 
editor@suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk or scmail07@gmail.com 
Copy can also be posted in the mailbox on the outside the garden 
door of Cross Trees, 1 Church Street before the copy deadline. 
Otherwise, telephone us and we can arrange for collection of your 
letter.  To have any contribution published you must provide your 
name & contact details to the editors. To advertise, telephone 
07761 375991 or email advertising@suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk 

For distribution enquiries please contact Sue on 847158 or any of 
the editors. 

The Editors have been contacted by people outside the village who 
would like to continue receiving a copy of Sutton Courtenay 
News. It can be viewed on-line at suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk but 
please contact the editors to discuss what other arrangements can 
be made for those unable to access the website. 

The nearest Post Office is at Milton, 11H Park Drive OX14 4RS 
and is open Monday to Friday from 8.00 to 17.15 with a final 
collection time of 16:45. It is closed on Saturday & Sunday. 
Further afield there are Post Offices in Didcot (in WHSmith, 188 
The Broadway OX11 8RN) & in Abingdon (5-13 West St. Helen 
Street OX14 5BL) both of which are reasonably accessible by 
public transport.  

The village has three defibrillators. One is located outside the 
front roller doors of Sutton Courtenay Tyres on the High Street. 
The second is outside the Football Clubhouse in the Recreation 

Ground. The third is outside the Fish on Appleford Road.  

VILLAGE CONTACTS 

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 

VILLAGE HALL 

SUTTON COURTENAY DEFIBRILLATORS 

POST OFFICE SERVICES 

SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS CONTACTS 

mailto:ritaatkinson@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk
file:///C:/Users/user%201/Downloads/scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com
mailto:kathyhead809@gmail.com
http://www.actionfraud.police.uk/
http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/
mailto:admin@damascusparish.org.uk
https://suttoncourtenayvillagehall.co.uk/
mailto:scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com
mailto:editor@suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk%20or
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People who know told me that my first few 
days as an MP would be like nothing I had 
ever experienced in my life. Despite a 
career which has involved many high-

pressured jobs with responsibility for safety-critical railway 
operations, they were absolutely right.  
 
Day 1 went by in a whirl of briefings. The layout of 
Parliament; IT setup; how safety and security of MPs is 
protected. 
 
I have also heard it said that it is like your first few days at 
school. But at least at school they have some idea of which 
rooms you should be in and where you can sit. To start off, 
with there is no dedicated office space available for individual 
MPs, for the very understandable reasons that many are 
occupied by those who recently lost their seats in the General 
Election 
 
Getting used to Westminster is just half the challenge. I now 
have the privilege of representing nearly 75,000 

constituents, and need to quickly create an effective team of 
support staff to help me do this well.  
 
A major issue for Sutton Courtenay is that of the FCC landfill 
site and significant odours emanating from it. Local 
councillors and I have met with the site operators and will 
continue to hold them to account. They seem confident that 
works they have done to remove water contaminated with 
landfill material, and works to prevent this from happening 
in the future, will lead to a reduction of the odour problem. 
Please continue to report odour issues to the Environment 
Agency’s hotline via 0800 80 70 60. 
 
My new parliamentary email address is 
olly.glover.mp@parliament.uk. Please contact me if I can 
help or if you would like me to attend a local event or meet 
with a local organisation.  
 
I look forward to meeting as many as of you as possible over 
the years to come.

 
Your RSPB Local Group (Vale of White Horse) is all set for 
the new season, and looking forward to welcoming you to 
our monthly indoor talks (at the River Room, by the church, 
Sutton Courtenay, and/ or via Zoom in deepest winter) and 
outdoor wildlife walks. 

At our first session on Monday 16 September 
(7.30pm in the River Room) we will hear from Fergus 
Mosey, who works for the RSPB at Otmoor. Fergus gives us 
a fascinating annual update on all the goings on at our 
favourite local reserve, as they work to increase the numbers 
of key species. 
Quick details of the next few talks & walks (these continue 
until May, more info on our website www.rspb-
vwh.org.uk): 
o Talk 21st Oct: Butterflies of Bird Reserves (Nick 

Bowles) 

o Walk 27th Oct: RSPB Arne, Dorset 

o Talk 18th Nov: The East Atlantic Flyway (Nick 

Williams) 

o Walk 24th Nov: Otmoor Starling Murmuration 

o Talk 16th Dec: British Birds of Prey (Mary Braddock) 

If you would like to join us for the 24/25 season, the cost is 
£15 for adults (whether or not you are an RSPB member), 
and free for under-16s. This covers our programme of 
monthly talks and wildlife walks, and a quarterly e-
Newsletter. If you prefer to attend just one or two talks, you 
can do this as a non-member for £5 per talk. You can join 
using the form on our website (under "Contacts"): 
www.rspb-vwh.org.uk, or at a meeting (card reader 
available from October). For meetings with an option to join 
via Zoom, members receive the link via email a few days 
beforehand. 

 

 
Well done, Alan! 

 
  

OLLY GLOVER MP 

 

Sutton Courtenay (National Power) Trust 
Financial Problems due to the Current Economic Crisis? 

If you live in Sutton Courtenay and are experiencing 
financial problems arising from the current economic crisis, 
you may be eligible for a grant from the Sutton Courtenay 
(National Power) Trust.  For further information please 

email clerk.scnpt@gmail.com or telephone 07476 026406 

ALL ENQUIRIES AND APPLICATIONS WILL BE 
TREATED IN THE STRICTEST CONFIDENCE 

RSPB LOCAL GROUP 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

mailto:olly.glover.mp@parliament.uk
http://www.rspb-vwh.org.uk/
http://www.rspb-vwh.org.uk/
http://www.rspb-vwh.org.uk/
http://www.rspb-vwh.org.u/
http://www.rspb-vwh.org.uk/
mailto:clerk.scnpt@gmail.com
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The Abbey Café  
Bring your friends and enjoy a selection of delicious 
homemade cakes or a light brunch in our beautiful medieval 
hall. We are open every Saturday from 10am to 2pm. 
 
Meditation at the Abbey 
The Abbey offers an opportunity to come to stillness in 
tranquil and beautiful surroundings with a supportive group. 

Meditation can help us to feel more connected, 
balanced and at peace. Heartfulness is a very simple and 
natural way which guides participants to focus on a deeper 
source within our hearts and to experience harmony within. 

The meetings take place on Wednesdays at 7pm for 
30-45 minutes in the Abbey. All are welcome regardless of 
experience. These sessions are free. (more information at 
www. heartfulness.org.uk) 
 
Advance notice of a workshop on understanding 
trauma on the 19th October. The workshop will be 
led by Sushila Dhall, Psychotherapist and Capacity 
Development Lead. All proceeds from this event 
will be donated to the Abbey charity. 
 
Please contact Pascaline at: welcome@theabbey.uk.com or 
by phone: +44 (0)1235 242 283 if you have any questions. 
You can also visit our FB page “The Abbey Sutton 
Courtenay” or our Instagram account 
@theabbeysuttoncourtenay.
The Abbey office opening times: - 9am - 1pm  

***** 
 
  

THE ABBEY 

mailto:welcome@theabbey.uk.com
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Odour Complaints 

The Environment Agency (EA) is responding 
to the number of odour complaints in 
connection to the operations at the FCC’s 
landfill and composting operation. The high 

volume of complaints has resulted in a much-increased attention 
by the Environment Agency. Residents are requested to continue 
to report issues to the Environment Agency via 0800 80 70 60 – 
as it does make a difference. 

Since June 2024, the Environment Agency are issuing 
monthly updates which are available on the news section of the 
Parish Council’s website www.suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk. The 
following is an extract from the August 2024 update: 
Next steps 
We expect to (sic) emissions from site to reduce and odour reports to decline 
over the coming weeks. Our focus has been getting the site compliant and 
stopping the smell. We haven’t ruled out taking further enforcement 
action for offences related to this incident and breaches of the 
environmental permit. Any enforcement response we take will be in 
accordance with our published enforcement and sanctions guidance which 
you can find on our website. 

On Thursday 15th August, FFC invited members of their 
Community Liaison Group, including Parish Councillors, to 
attend a site visit to inspect the work being carried out on site to 
treat and remove the leachate liquid (which is the current cause 
of the significant increase in odour complaints). FCC informed 
that the leachate incident occurred primarily as a result of 
unprecedented rainfall over the 2023/2024 winter which carried 
on into spring 2024.  The parish council will be considering the 
report of the visit at its September meeting and follow-up with 
further clarification requests to FCC and the EA. 
 
Grounds maintenance 
The Parish Council is continuing to closely monitor the work 
being completed by our contractor. Many of the problems with 
delayed cuts and missed sections have been rectified. The current 
contract includes monthly* cuts of the verges and fortnightly* 
cuts of Parish Council owned open spaces - the Village Green, 
All Saints Lane, Old Wallingford Way play area (including the 
skate park and pump track) and Old Wallingford Way cemetery. 
(*From March to October inclusively.) The contract specifies 
that cuttings are to be left on site. 

If you notice any areas that are not being cut, please 
contact the Parish Council via the Clerk (contact details below). 
 
Damaged play equipment 
Recent visitors to the Old Wallingford Way Recreation Ground 
will have noticed damage to the six balance mushrooms and a 
nearby fence panel. The damage to the fence panel has been 
identified as vandalism and the Parish Council has arranged for 
the panel to be replaced. 
The balance mushrooms were previously recorded as having 
excessive movement in the stems which caused them to wobble 
whilst in use. Following multiple visits from the installers, the 
problem has not been resolved and several of the mushroom tops 
were damaged around the same time of the damage to the fence 
panel. Sadly, at present five of the mushrooms are missing their 

tops. Kompan, who manufactured and installed the play 
equipment has agreed to replace the mushrooms with timber 
waterlily pads which will provide similar play opportunities for 
children to balance and step between the pads. 
 
Photos of the damaged mushrooms and new waterlilies 

 
Grants 
The Parish Council is pleased to be able to award grants to local 
organisations which benefit residents in the parish. The 
organisation must be a not-for-profit although it does not need to 
be a registered charity. The Council will consider grant 
applications for the 2025-26 financial year at a meeting in 
November. If you are a member of a local group which would 
benefit from a grant, please contact the Parish Clerk (details 
below). Applications will need to be submitted by 10th 
November 2024. 
 
A thank you from the Council Clerk 
I wanted to include a quick note thanking everyone who had 
provided feedback on the proposed replacement of timber 
benches on the Village Green and at the Church Street bus stop, 
and the improvements to the northbound Bradstocks 
Way/Milton Road bus stop. I will be summarising all the 
comments in the report which the Parish Council will consider 
at its September meeting. If anyone else would like to make any 
comments please contact me and/or you are welcome to speak 
in the public session at the start of any of the Parish Council 
meetings. 
 
Council meetings and contact details 

Members of the public are welcome to attend Council meetings. 
The dates of the next meetings are Tuesday 3rd September and 
Tuesday 1st October at 7.15pm. Meetings are normally held in 
the Committee Room at Sutton Courtenay Village Hall. 
The agenda for the meeting will be published on the Council’s 
website www.suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk and on the 
noticeboards located outside Hari & Esha News, High Street; 
near Costcutter, Bradstocks Way; and on the open space at 
Skylark Fields.  
Councillors: Rita Atkinson (chairman), Robert Dalby (vice 
chairman), Teresa Field, Paul Galliver, Lyn Hodder, Father 
Morkos, Joanna O’Callaghan, Ian Pratley, Hugo Raworth, Jason 
Warwick and Fiona Wolveridge. 
Correspondence should be sent to the Clerk, Jennie Currie, 
Sutton Courtenay Parish Council, c/o 44 Harrington Close, 
Newbury, RG14 2RQ info@suttoncourtenay-pc.gov.uk 07495 
123 353. Alternatively, you can contact Councillors directly, 
their email addresses are on the website. 
 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
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From the Ministry Team 

Dear Friends, 
 
Despite it being three quarters of the 

way through the year, September can feel like a bit of a new 
start. A new school year and possibly a new school for children, 
maybe a return to busier schedules after the slightly quieter 
time of August, or perhaps a sigh of relief that the summer 
holidays are now over! There is also now a sense of calm after 
all the major sporting events we have had; the disappointment 
of the Euro’s final, the Britishness of Wimbledon and the thrills 
of the Olympics to name just a few. 

For me, as a new resident, the newest member of 
the DAMASCUS parish ministry team and as a newly 
ordained minister, moving here and starting a new job has 
certainly been a new start. And what a great start it has been. 
Over the summer months I have had the privilege to meet 
lots of new people and to explore the area. Thank you to 
everyone I have met for being so welcoming and helpful. 

Whenever I have experienced a new start, I am 
reminded of what St Paul wrote in the first century to the 
church in Corinth. How in Christ we become a new 
creation; the old passes away and we become new. Paul is 
referring to the reconciliation we are offered with God, our 
creator, by what Jesus has done. I also think that this newness 
through God helps us to see each season in our lives, and 
even maybe each day, as an encouragement to keep going 
whatever challenges and disappointments we may face (even 
58 years’ worth for football fans!).  

It is with this that I hope we can all embrace the start 
of autumn, and the beginning or restart of many other things, 
with eagerness and optimism.  

If that doesn’t feel possible, please do contact us on 
01235 847179 or admin@damascusparish.org.uk if it 
would be helpful to speak to someone. 
 
With prayers and best wishes, 
The Reverend Dov Whittle 
Assistant Curate in the DAMASCUS Parish 
 
 
 

 
Services of Worship 
1st Sunday: Family service at 11:00 am 
2nd Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 11:00am +Junior Church 
3rd Sunday: Morning Worship at 11:00am + Junior Church 
4th Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 11:00am + Junior Church 
5th Sunday: Special services across the Damascus Parish – 
please see church noticeboard for details  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Holy Baptism 
We send our best wishes and congratulations to the 
following who were welcomed into the family of the 
church through baptism:  
Lina Di Rosa (7th July 2024) Service conducted by The 
Reverend Canon Helen Kendrick 
 
Rest in Peace 
We send our condolences and the assurance of our prayers 
to the family and friends of the following people who died 
recently: 
Miguel NAVARRO-VIDAL whose funeral was held in All 
Saints’ Church on 11th June 2024. Service conducted by 
The Reverend Phil Sutton. 
 
And those whose ashes were interred in the churchyard: 
Arthur TYLER (24th June 2024) 
Valerie SIEVERS (28th June 2024) 
Brian COOK (6th July 2024) 
Edith (Cis) GROOTZ (10th July 2024) 
 

  

 

CHURCH DIARY FOR SEPTEMBER 
Monday 2nd - 19.30-21.00 Baptism Preparation in the 
River Room – for all families interested in baptism for 
their children 
Saturday 7th - 14:30 Wedding Blessing at All Saints 
16:00 Movie Matinee in the River Room – FREE! 
Monday 9th – 19:30 DAMASCUS PCC Meeting at 
Appleford Church 
Thursday 12th – 10.30-12noon Community Café, 
River Room.  19:30 Together in Stitches, River Room 
Saturday 14th – 10.00-18.00 Oxfordshire Historic 
Churches Trust Ride and Stride.   
Monday 16th – 19:30 Sutton Courtenay Local Church 
Committee, All Saints 
Thursday 26th – 10.30-12 noon Community Café in aid 
of Macmillan Cancer Care, River Room 
Sunday 29th NO SERVICE AT Sutton Courtenay please 
come to St Peter’s, Drayton for our shared 5th Sunday 
DAMASCUS Parish Service starting at 9.30am with the 
Venerable David Tyler (Archdeacon of Dorchester) 
preaching.  
 
CHURCH DIARY FOR OCTOBER 
Sunday 6th – 11:00 Harvest Festival followed by 
Harvest Lunch – all welcome, please see advert for more 
details. 
 

St Peter’s, Drayton 
St Peter & St Paul, Appleford 

St Blaise, Milton 
All Saints’, Sutton Courtenay 

St Michael and All Angels, Steventon 

All saints’ church ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 
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“they raised their voices 
together in prayer to God…
After they prayed” things 
began to happen!
Acts 4:24,31

DAMASCUS parish online prayer 

Tuesdays, 7:45 - 8:15 am

A time to gather together online to praise our Father 
God, to listen to Jesus, and to join the Spirit in 
interceding for each other, our community, our country, 
our world.

Contact:  Helen and Katie on DAMASCUSprayer@gmail.com.

Image by Freepik 

Community Café in the River Room

 
Run by the church for the whole community 

Thursday 12th September 
Thursday 26th September 

from 10:30-12:00 - all welcome! 
The Coffee Morning on 26th September will be a 
special fundraiser in aid of Macmillan Cancer 

Care – please spread the word! 
Why not drop by for coffee or tea & delicious 

homemade cake & conversation and to browse the 
books or jigsaw puzzles on offer?  

Open to all – a good place to meet with friends or make 
new ones.  If you need transport to and from the River 

Room please telephone the Parish Office on 01235 847179 

Thanks to all those families who attended the Craft and 
Lego Afternoon in the River Room during August.  It 

was lovely to see you all and we hope you had fun! 

 
HARVEST FESTIVAL 

Sunday 6th October 2024 
11:00 Family Service for Harvest Festival 
Donations of food gratefully received for the  

Abingdon Food Bank  
They are in particular need of: 

• TINNED SOUP 

• SAUCES FOR RICE EG CURRY, 
SWEET AND SOUR ETC 

• SMALL TINNED BAKED BEANS OR 
SPAGHETTI HOOPS ETC 

• SHAMPOO 

• SHOWER GEL FOR MEN 

• STURDY CARRIER BAGS 

• WASHING UP LIQUID 

• CARTONS OF LONG-LIFE FRUIT 
JUICE 

• BOTTLES OF SQUASH 

cash (or contactless donations) will be given to Farm Africa 

 
The service will be followed at 12.15 with a HARVEST 

LUNCH in the River Room 
ALL WELCOME! 

If you wish to come to the lunch please add your name to 
the list at the back of church or ‘phone the Parish Office 
on 01235 847179 so we know for how many to cater.   
‘Give as you can’ donations for the lunch will go to 

‘Farm Africa’.  
If you can help by making a Cottage or Shepherd’s Pie 

or providing an Apple Pie or Fruit Crumble then please 
let us know via the Parish Office, 01235 847179. 

MOVIE MATINEE 
The next Movie Matinee in the River Room is on  

Saturday 7th September – 4pm 
For a full programme to be sent to you please email: 

admin@damascusparish.org.uk 
or pick one up from the back of the church 

Entry is free and refreshments (to match the theme of 
each film) are available.  

.  

ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 

VICAR’S FUN DAY THANKS 
Final Proceeds.  Thank you once again to everyone who 
supported the Vicar’s Fun Day in May.  We took nearly 
£3,000 on the day and, once expenses were deducted, 

we were able to give £715.00 each to the 26th Abingdon 
Scouts; the Abingdon DAMASCUS Youth Project and 

the Church Bells of All Saints. 
THANK YOU SO MUCH! 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BE INVOLVED NEXT 
YEAR PLEASE GET IN TOUCH! 

Parish Office – 01235 847179 

mailto:admin@damascusparish.org.uk
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RIVER ROOM 200 CLUB 

In Support of the All Saints’ Community Space 
 
The result of the monthly draw on 15 July was:  

1st – No.  48 (£32.00) 
2nd – No. 51 (£16.00) 
3rd – No. 36   (£8.00) 

 
On 15 August the result was: 

1st – No. 93 (£20) 
2nd – No. 82 (£10) 
3rd – No. 19 (£5) 

 
The next draw will take place on 12 September.  Sadly, 
this will be the last, as the 200 Club is winding down, as 
explained to the members, and in last month’s SCN.  
The River Room is up and running and financially 
stable.  Thank you everyone so much for your support 
over the 5 years the 200 Club has been running.   
   

 

KNIT AND NATTER 

 
Afternoons of chat and craft 

Come along with your own knitting / sewing / 

craft and enjoy free refreshments and company. 
Every 3rd Monday of the month 2:00 – 4:00pm 

The River Room, All Saints’ Church, The Green, 
Sutton Courtenay, Abingdon, OX14 4AE 

Tel: 01235 847179 for more information 

BRIDGE AFTERNOONS 

Come and play bridge on the 1st and 3rd Friday 
afternoons in the River Room from 2-5pm with a cup of 

tea and a piece of cake - £5 
Tables, cards and score cards all provided 

Just come along and we make up tables based on 
experience/choice.  All standards of play welcome – 

from experienced players to those who are ‘just in need 
of a refresher’, ‘very rusty’ or learning. 

Rubber or Chicago – you choose 
Meeting on 6th & 20th September 

Come and join us  

The Friends of All Saints’ Church would like to thank 
those who came to the Summer Garden Party on 21st 
July. It was delightful occasion with good food, good 
company and good weather. The money made will be put 
towards All Saints’ Church’s next major project. 
We look forward to seeing you at our Yuletide Evening 
in December.  

FRIENDS OF ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH 

 
 

Oxfordshire Historic Churches Trust 
RIDE AND STRIDE 

Saturday 14 September 2024 
If you would like to spend a day cycling or walking 
around Oxfordshire Churches raising money for the 
Trust and for All Saints’ Church then please contact the 
Parish Office admin@damascusparish.org.uk or 01235 
847179 and we will send you a sponsorship form and all 
the details.  
 
Any money you raise will be shared between the 
Oxfordshire Historic Churches Trust and All Saints’ 
Church, Sutton Courtenay 
 
The Trust are extremely generous in their support of our 
historic churches and All Saints has benefitted greatly 
from their support in the past.  

 

Together in Stitches 
Do you wish you could find time for craft projects? 
Would you like a fun evening, meeting like-minded 

people in Sutton Courtenay? 
If so, Together in Stitches is for you! 

 
Bring your craft project, whatever that may be, and 
come and enjoy a chat (and possibly a glass of wine) 

Second Thursday in the month  
(7:30-9pm, River Room) 

For more information ‘phone 01235 847179  
or just turn up! 

Wecare2 
Would you enjoy a little singing, a little company, 

some armchair exercises 

oh! .......and a cup of coffee? 

Do you care for someone who would enjoy this 

kind of gentle social interaction? 

Music and company do help to keep us in touch. 

Wecare2 is a small group that meets on the  

1st and 3rd Thursday from 11.15 - 12.30 

in the River Room at All Saints' Church. 

Transport can easily be arranged. 

For any more information please contact  

Morna Whitlock on - 

01235 848335 or morna28whitlock@gmail.com 

COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES 

mailto:admin@damascusparish.org.uk


 

PAGE 9  

FOUND ON THE MILLENNIUM 
COMMON 

If it’s yours please contact 

Jill Foley 07884041098 

 

 

 

 

The show is being held in the Village Hall on Saturday 7th 
September. Entries must be delivered between 9:45 and 
11:00. Entry to the show is at 2:00 pm.  

Schedule and entry forms available from Changes, 
Costcutters, downloaded from suttoncourtenay.co.uk or on 
Facebook – Sutton Courtenay Craft and Produce Show. 
Entry forms to either 6 High Street or 26 Skylrk Fields or 
emailed to suttoncourtenayproduceshow@gmail.com by 
Thursday 5th September.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abingdon’s Heritage Open Days are a highlight of the late 
summer. This year they 
are on Saturday 14 and 
Sunday 15 September 
and the theme is 
“Transport, Routes and 
Connections." You can 
see exhibitions about 
Abingdon’s history at 
the hub of a network of 
roads, paths, rivers and a 
canal – and its brief time 
as a railway town. There 
will be interesting facts 
to discover, family 
activities, a historic 

vehicle display, the usual open historic buildings, walks and 
trails – and much more. You can find the full programme at 
www.abingdonheritage.org.uk/festivalprogramme or pick 
up a leaflet from our Market Place stall at the weekend. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
We continue to be proud of our young people  

Over the school summer 
holidays, they continued to 
contribute to our 
community life by taking 
part in litter picks as well as 
organising Doorstep Bingo 
sessions for the elderly.   
 
 
 
 

ADYP Drop-in: Wednesdays 6:30 – 7:45 at 
Sutton Courtenay Village Hall. 

Contact: Alfie Turner 07956 038022, 
Rita Atkinson 01235 848694 

ycat.org.uk 
 
 

       SUTTON COURTENAY WI     
We always welcome new members 

We meet every third Tuesday monthly in the 
River Room, All Saints Church, at 7.30 pm. 

Come along for visit  
 

17th September 
Our Guest Speaker talk will be on  
The History of Sutton  Courtenay 

 
Contact us via email at 

suttoncourtenaywi@oxfordshirewi.co.uk 
Or 01869 331081 

 

ABINGDON HERITAGE OPEN DAYS 

SCWI 

ADYP 

LOST AND FOUND 

SC CRAFT & PRODUCE SHOW 

mailto:suttoncourtenayproduceshow@gmail.com
http://www/
http://abingdonheritage.org.uk/festivalprogramme
mailto:suttoncourtenaywi@oxfordshirewi.co.uk
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Make an Impact! Volunteer with 
Citizens Advice Oxfordshire South and 
Vale  

 
Are you looking for a new challenge, and want to contribute 
something to your community? Oxfordshire South and Vale 
Citizens Advice is looking for volunteer advisers and IT 
specialists to work in our friendly offices in Abingdon, 
Didcot, Henley or Thame. 
Citizens Advice gives people the knowledge and confidence 
they need to find their way forward - whoever they are and 
whatever their problem. In a typical year our 111 volunteers 
support around 10,000 people. Our volunteers play a vital 
role, ensuring that people receive the advice and support 
they need. 
 
We are currently looking for advisers and IT specialists. 
 
Advisers will: 

• Receive extensive training and support to ensure they 
have the knowledge to help people move forward 

• Learn about a range of issues that affect our clients 
including benefits, debt, housing and employment (no 
prior knowledge necessary) 

• Give confidential advice over the phone and in person 

• Make a real difference to people’s lives, contributing to 
improving their wellbeing  

• Have a sense of belonging to the community developed 
through working with people from all backgrounds 
 

A new adviser training course begins in early October 2024, 
so apply now! 
 
IT specialists will: 

• Help to maintain our IT systems and support the service 

• Help staff and volunteers with day-to-day IT issues, for 
example with trouble logging on, connecting to Wi-Fi 
and locating files.  

• Help to maintain our local Citizens Advice website. 
We would like you to be available for two sessions per week, 
if possible, either mornings or afternoons or for a whole day. 
We offer a rewarding, flexible and supportive working 
environment. 
We also welcome volunteer receptionists, fund raisers, 
communication workers and HR administration. 
To apply: citizensadviceosav.org.uk/volunteering/ 
Or, if you would like to discuss these volunteering 
roles, please email:  
recruitment@citizensadviceosav.org.uk and one of our 
team will contact you. 
 

 

 

 

 
Dear Editor, 

A Very special present 
In July I was given a very special birthday present which was 
a big surprise. 
We set off mid-morning to arrive at a farm near Frilford. 
We went in and waited for a couple of minutes when a man 
appeared with a beautiful barn owl on his arm. OH MY 
GOODNESS! He gave both of us a big leather glove to wear 
and off we went. 
Outside we had the most joyous time with this wonderful 
creature flying between us.  
This was the best present ever and I would recommend it to 
anyone who loves owls. 
Thank you, Helen. 
 
Pat Steptoe 
 
 

 

 

 

CITIZENS ADVICE 

LETTER TO THE EDITOR 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

https://citizensadviceosav.org.uk/volunteering/
mailto:recruitment@citizensadviceosav.org.uk
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We have been building our arts education 
community for over 30 years, having opened 
our doors in 1989. It is unusual to find a 
facility like ours in a village, but Sutton 
Courtenay is where our founder and 
manager, Lindsay MacKenzie, grew up. It’s 
lovely to see more and more Sutton 
Courtenay families attending our courses 
and activities, resulting in increasing 
numbers of students arriving on foot and by 
bicycle. 
After considerable effort and dedication we 
are fortunate to own our beautiful, purpose-
built building, helping to secure our future 
music, art and dance activities. Early on, we 
gained charitable status, emphasising our 
ethos of not only a quality arts education, but 
also a supportive and caring teaching 
environment and community. 
It is our wish that a creative education, presented in a 
friendly and approachable way, should underpin all our 
children’s courses. Our Yamaha Music School is a fine 
example of this. 
This sculpture ‘Matrix’, crafted for us for our opening in 
1989 by Franta Belsky, embraces our entrance hall. A Sutton 
Courtenay resident, Franta was thrilled to learn an arts 
centre was being created in the village. The work responds 
to our activities and vision, but it is for each observer to 
interpret the piece in their own way. 

We also have a cast of his beautiful 
work ‘The Lesson’ in our garden - 
you may well have seen a bronze 
version of this in Abingdon town 
centre. 
 
Do get in touch if you or your child 
would like to try an activity. 
 
 

 
 

Dear Liza, 
 
It has come to my attention that my letters to you have been 
leaked to the gutter press. I was angry at first, then merely 
disappointed. Now I wonder if I can turn it to my advantage… 
 
When we were looking at houses I was ridiculed for insisting on 
a village with a pub. But (as it so often transpires) I didn’t know 
how right I was! I gave each of the local villages a ‘George Score’ 
as follows: Milton 1, Appleford 0, Drayton 2, Culham 0, 
Steventon 3, Sutton Courtenay 3½. 
 
It turns out that each of our 3½ pubs is well worth a visit, and not 
at all like your town pubs: strangers talk to you for a start! Full 
reviews later, but for now… The Fish is a superb gourmet 
restaurant and is the only place (other than nursery) where young 
Otto has eaten snails. The Swan has a very extensive menu and a 
children’s play area - we’re often there for lunch, and have the 
tapas, it’s fantastic! Meanwhile, The George is your 
quintessential village boozer, deservedly the South Oxfordshire 

pub of the year. Oh yes, and the half mark is for the bar at the 
football club, which serves a cheap pint when it’s open. Outside 
of club matches, I’ve also seen the locals gather there to play Aunt 
Sally (you wouldn’t understand this local custom - I’ll report back 
once I’ve infiltrated the club). 
 
Would you believe that SC used to have a George Score of 7? 
Actually, there is a rumour racing around the village (started by 
me now), that on the rare occasions all 3½ are shut, you can pitch 
up at one of the old pubs for a nightcap. Let’s say it’s something 
to do with planning conditions for change of use. So far, I’ve 
endured a long cold wait on the doorstep of the New Inn before 
concluding that no-one could hear me knocking. I slid a note 
under the door of the Plough to make sure they know how I like 
my stout. Meanwhile, I’m trying to hunt down the erstwhile 
Queen’s Head and the Southport Arms. 

Love from 

George 

 

MATRIX ARTS CENTRE 

LETTER FROM A VILLAGE NEWCOMER 
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Want to see your business or services 
advertised here? 

Please contact advertising @  suttoncourtenaynews.co.uk 

 

Explore the world, experience everything and discover new and exciting places.     At Not Just 
Travel it’s our job to make your travel dreams a reality.     We offer you a bespoke and tailored 

service that saves you time and takes the stress out of booking online.    I'll manage your booking 
from start to your return home.     

Member of Hays Travel IG     ABTA & ATOL protected. 

Tel or WhatsApp:   07738 985807 
Email:   gurlie.lonsdale@notjusttravel.com 

Web:   www.gurlielonsdale.notjusttravel.com 
Facebook:   Gurlie Lonsdale – Not Just Travel 

 

 
Illustrated Map of  

Sutton Courtenay 
Limited edition, artists' quality prints are now available. 

(Map commissioned by SC Parish Council & displayed in locations around 

village.) 

 

Framed maps (approx 24” x 20”)  –  £150 

Mounted, but unframed  –   £100 
 

Contact the artist, Linda Benton to arrange 

delivery/collection and choice of framing. 

Phone 01235 817891 or 

email linda.benton@live.co.uk 

 

AVAILABLE FOR HIRE 
All Saints' Church, Sutton Courtenay OX14 

4AE 

This attractive, light and modern room, with adjacent 

well-equipped kitchen, entrance foyer & two WCs 

(one accessible) is perfect for group meetings or 

private parties. 

Capacity: 40 seated to 80 standing. 

Plus – projector, complete A/V system, digital 

piano 

All enquiries: 01235 847179 

NORDIC WALKING 
With a qualified instructor 

Wednesdays & Fridays from 09:30 at the Sutton 

Courtenay Recreation Ground (OX14 4AR) 

For more information contact Graham Wells  

at graymar.wells@btopenworld.com`` 

Printed by Artisan Print solutions, Kingston Bagpuize: 

artisanprintsolutions.co.uk from artwork supplied by  

Sutton Courtenay News 

mailto:graymar.wells@btopenworld.com
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The Abbey Chiropody 

and Podiatry Clinic 

 

PJ PA & TE Neighbour MBCP 

(HCPC Registered Chiropodists & 

Podiatrists) 

 

21-27 Coxeter House 

Abingdon OX14 5AJ 

Tel 01235 530577 

www.abingdonchiropody.com 

Advanced Reflexology 

 

Pam McIntyre 
20+ years experience 

 

28 Harwell Road  
Sutton Courtenay 
Mob: 07711 587303 

Tel: 01235 848762 
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Richard Mathews Florist 

Fresh cut flowers for all occasions 

01235 847194 

Order Online 

Follow us on Facebook, Twitter & Instagram 
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The Plum Pudding    

@ Milton 

 

01235 834443 
bookings@theplumpuddingmilton.co.uk 

theplumpuddingmilton.co.uk 

Traditional Sunday Lunch served from 12.00 

til 3.00pm  every Sunday — booking advised 
  

See website for details 

5 ensuite bedrooms available  

The Railway Inn 
Station Road, Culham, OX14 3BT 

 

11 room Bed and Breakfast 

Dining please phone to reserve 

12 - 2 Wed, Thurs and Fri Lunchtime 

5 - 8pm Monday to Friday Evenings 

Sunday Roasts 12 - 2.30 price of £11.50 

Bar: Sunday to Thursday 12 - 10pm 

        Friday and Saturday 12 - 11pm 

Pool table & Darts; Beer Garden 

www.railwayinnculham.co.uk 

info@railwayinnculham.co.uk    Tel: 01235 

528046 
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THE SWAN FOODHOUSE AND BAR 

Modern British menu, authentic paellas and tapas  

Freshly prepared and locally sourced ingredients 

 
  

We also cater for large parties, birthdays, 

weddings, christenings and funerals, outside 

events.  

Large paellas up to 100 people also available 

Traditional Sunday lunch, large beer garden and 

children’s play area, sofa-style seating, real ales 
  

www.theswanfoodhouse.com          

01235 847446     

food@theswanfoodhouse.com 
 

 

We have a covered outdoor 

restaurant dining area! 
 

During the warmer weather at the 

weekends we will be using our 

wood fired pizza oven in the garden 

– please call for details. 
 

We’d like to extend our thanks to all 

our customers and friends who have 

supported us over the last years... 
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griffin interiors 
...soft furnishing solutions... 

Interiors and soft furnishings workroom located in 
Appleford making quality handmade curtains, 

pelmets, blinds, cushions, alterations.  

Headboards, loose-covers and upholstery. 

 Poles, tracks and fitting service. 

Design studio with extensive library  
of fabrics and trimmings. 

Fabrics and curtain making materials  
available for home curtain makers. 

30 years’ experience. Off street parking.  
Flexible opening hours by appointment. 

01235 847135/07808 762626 

griffin.interiors.oxford@gmail.com 
www.griffininteriorsoxford.com 
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PROFESSIONAL GARDEN 

SERVICES 

Stephen R. Matthews 
Tel: 01235 766412 

Mobile: 07796 532356 

Email: stephenmatthews.pgs@gmail.com 
  

All aspects of work undertaken, including: 
  

• Garden clearance and restoration 

• Fruit tree, shrub and rose pruning 

• Hedge cutting, rockeries, turfing 

• Fencing and landscaping 

Milton Garden Machinery Ltd 
Delivery & Collection service available  

Please call or email for a quotation  
We repair all types of petrol-driven machinery.  

Main dealers for: Alko, Atco, Briggs Stratton, Countax, Cub Cadet, Echo, 
Efco, Hayter, Lawnflite, Mitox, MTD, Murray, Toro, Westwood, Wheelhorse. 

We repair Stihl and Honda machines too. 
Windyridge Farm, Milton Road, Drayton, Abingdon 

OX14 4EZ Tel: 01235 555115 
Email: paul@miltongardenmachinery.co.uk 

www.miltongardenmachinery.co.uk 
Established for over 30 years 

 
JACKIE’S CARE 

Passionate dedicated personal carer available for work in 
Sutton Courtenay village 

My service is to provide an ethnically sensitive 
domiciliary care to members of the local community 

Quality practical personal care, and support for people in 
their own home companionship, shopping and socialising 

£22 per hour/ £22 weekend / £25 bank holiday 

Hours of work  
Monday- Friday 8am to 6pm 

Bank holiday if required 

07712 455093 
jackiefideria@yahoo.com 
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01491 651052 / 07889 881525 
quote@firstclasstreesurgeons.com 
www.firstclasstreesurgeons.com 

    tree removal   tree-pruning   
    tree thinning              tree-felling  
    stump grinding           landscaping 
    hedge trimming  fencing  

Local, Professional, Reliable Gardening Services, Caring 
for All Styles & Sizes of Gardens Throughout the Year 

Services include: 
 Lawn care 
 Garden borders and flower bed 

planting and maintenance 
 Shrub and fruit tree pruning 
 Hedge trimming and removal 
 Soft landscaping 
 Weed control 
 Leaf / garden clearance 

 Waste removal 

Contact Kevin             07809 438344 

kevin@treeology.co.uk 
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HALLS GARAGE 
Established for 60 years. Servicing and Repairs 

MOT’s—Batteries—Diagnostic Facilities—All makes & 
models—Local vehicle collection service 

  
MOT Tests from 6.30am. Ring to book a time!  

Ask for Fred or Dave. 
  

The High Street, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4AH 
01235 848236 or 07767 165072 

mothallsgarage@gmail.com 
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DRAYTON TELEVISION 

SERVICES 
  

• New TV aerials fitted 
• TV aerial repairs 
• Satellite dishes for Sky, Freesat 

and foreign TV 
• Storm damage repair 
• Extra TV points 
• TV wall mounting 
• TV repairs 
• Set up and tuning in 

                 

Heather Road, Milton 
Est. over 15 years 

                 
Phone Mark for free estimate 

  

01235 531451  or  07740 874 855  

 

The perfect time for an installation...             
no long winter lead times !! 

 

WANT A NEW FIRE, STOVE OR 
FIREPLACE        GAS, SOLID FUEL OR 

ELECTRIC 

COME TO THE COMPLETE FIREPLACE 

SHOWROOM 
AT AREA A, UNIT 4, RADLEY ROAD                            

INDUSTRIAL ESTATE, ABINGDON OX14 
3RY 

MONDAY—FRIDAY 9AM—5PM                                   
SATURDAY 9AM—4PM 

01235 533301 / 01235 533078 

www.abigas.co.uk 
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LING BUILDERS 
 

01235 848640 
07990 543692 

 

Reliable local builder established  over 30 years. 
 

All types of building and maintenance work undertaken 
Kitchen Fitting 

Patios, fencing and driveways 
Extensions and New Build 

  

No job too small 

KOGELS of ABINGDON 
ltd 
  

HOME EXTENSION SPECIALISTS  

AND GENERAL BUILDERS 

72 Steventon Road 

Drayton, Nr Abingdon 

OX14 4LD 

 Tel: Abingdon (01235) 531200 

 Email: kogelsofabingdon@btconnect.com 

 Web: www.kogelsofabingdon.co.uk 

 

UPVC, Wood & Aluminium windows & doors 

Wide Range of colours & finishes 

Lantern roofs 

Broken & misty units replaced 

Fensa registered & MTC qualified 

QANW insurance backed guarantees 

30 years’ experience 

References available 

  

Our aim is 100% customer satisfaction 

Call Neil - 07914 809688 or Helen - 07921213365  
to arrange a free visit and quote. 
Guaranteed no pressure sales. 

Based in Sutton Courtenay 

www.neilswindows.com 

 

 

Neil’s Windows 
Quality windows & doors 

 
The Wooden Window Repair Specialists 

Flaking paint and cracked putty on your wooden 

windows and cills? 

We specialise in repair and renovation to give 

your windows a new lease of life! 

We replace rotting and failing wood, use high 

performance treatments combined with modern & 

traditional paint solutions to give an excellent 

finish 

Maintenance contracts & references are also 

available            for your peace of mind 

All work guaranteed 

Call us for your free estimate 07880 560 403  

www.oxfordwindowrepair.com 
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childscontracts@gmail.com 
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Bevan & Sons 

Design and Build Services 
For ALL your home improvements 

  

General Building Maintenance & Repairs, Bathrooms, Kitchens, Windows, Doors, Conservatories, 

Soffits, Facias, Guttering, Plumbing, Electrics, Extensions and Alterations 

Roger: 07833 601333                                                                        

www.bevanandsons.com 

Steve: 07500 700250                                                             All enquiries please use 

9 Town Close 

Sutton 

Courtenay 

OX14 4BA 

CNH BUILDING & 
PLASTERING 

• Local reliable builder & plasterer 
with 40 years’ experience. General 
building & extension. 

• All types of building & maintenance 
work undertaken. 

• Bathroom, kitchens, flooring, tiling, 
patios, fencing 

• All aspects of plastering 
undertaken. 

• Good quality workmanship. 
Competitive prices.  

CONTACT 

Charles: 07872 068954 
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TEL: 01235 239631 
Flat roofing specialists.  Tile repairs.  Fascias, guttering.  Moss removal.  

Leadwork.  Felt roofs.  10, 15, 20-year guarantees supplied with all 

roofing works 

GET IN CONTACT FOR YOUR FREE QUOTATION  

EMAIL: abingdonfeltroofing@outlook.com 

Web: abingdonfeltroofing.co.uk 

LINDSEY B ELFORD 
PAINTER & DECORATOR 

Est 1975 

  

  
  

Call for a professional job from start to finish 

Receive 10% off labour costs when quoting SCN 

Tel: 07547 472988 or 01491 824047 
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Are you starting a new property development? 

Planning a home improvement?  
or 

Taking on some renovations? 
 

Contact us today for your free quotation and let our 

Scaffolding experts take cake of all your Scaffolding 

requirements! 

M: 07733 358188 
www.topliftscaffoldingservicesltd.co.uk 

info@topliftscaffoldingservicesltd.co.uk 

 
 

Gary Byrne 
Painters Oxford   

 Painters & Decorators           Established since 1986 
 Domestic & Commercial                General Maintenance 

 No Job Too Small                    Competitive Prices 
 Out of Hours Work Carried Out 

 
Mobile: 07759 341525 

Telephone: 01235 847278 
www.garybyrnepaintersoxford.co.uk 
info@garybyrnepaintersoxford.co.uk 

24 Bradstocks Way, Sutton Courtenay OX14 4BY 
 
 

  
 

tel:01235
mailto:abingdonfeltroofing@outlook.com
http://www.topliftscaffoldingservicesltd.co.uk/
mailto:info@topliftscaffoldingservicesltd.co.uk
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DISCLAIMER: This  Journal is  publ ished  in  al l  good faith  and  every care is  taken in  its  compilat ion.  The organ isers  of the Sutton  Courtenay  News  and its  Agents  therefore accept no  responsib il ity  

for ANY OPINIONS EXPRESSED, nor for the  val idity  of any ADVERTISEMENT, nor for any EFFECTS RISING WHATSOEVER from the publica t ion.    All  content  copyright  SCN 202 4. 

WitCetera Wordoku Puzzle Books 
by Inverhythe Ltd 

 

www.inverhythe.co.uk 


